Community Committees

At the Budget Scrutiny Committee meeting held on 4th July 2007 members requested a revised statement on the financial position of community committees to be reported to the next meeting that provided a more detailed analysis of accumulated balances and annual budgets together with a review of current commitments.

The attached statement shows for each of the eight community committees the following detail:

· Population of each community committee area

· Accumulated balance brought forward which is the total value of unused budget allocations from previous years

· 2006/07 budget allocation which is the devolved community committee budget for 2006/07 allocated in proportion to the population of each area and which for 2006/07 is equivalent to £2.81 per head of population
· Road Safety Grant – an allocation of £2,000 to all areas other than Worsley and Boothstown (who opted out of the scheme) for the delivery of training locally by the Road Safety Unit.

· Ring Fenced Projects – there are a number of projects funded by the community committees e.g. the Valley and Clifton Resource Centre, projects which are funded from both community committees and external resources e.g. Christmas lights, and externally funded schemes e.g. community cohesion monies all of these ring fenced projects have been included on the attached schedule.
· The following columns then show the total budget allocated to committees, the amount spent in 2006/07 and the remaining balance to be carried forward to 2007/08

· The level of commitments have been reviewed to include all financial approvals by community committees which then leaves an available unallocated balance for 2007/08 

Members are requested to consider the outturn position of the community committees for 2006/07.

